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Newsletter | December 2018 

Principal’s Message 
“Successful schools not only embrace but also actively solicit the engagement of student 

families.” –Debbie Silver  

 

Throughout the year, teachers have been communicating student progress and sharing 
learning experiences through a variety of methods including: Class Dojo, emails, telephone 
conversations, agendas and communication folders, face to face meetings, student work 
that is sent home, and newsletters.  On December 6 and 7, we have scheduled our second 
set of school conferences to provide a formal opportunity for parents, students and teachers 
to sit down and discuss strengths and areas for improvement so we can make adjustments 
prior to report cards at the end of January.  I encourage all families to schedule a time by 
logging in to MyCBE/Powerschool (www.cbe.ab.ca/mycbe).  If you do not have an account, 
follow the Create a MyCBE Account instructions. If you are unable to attend either day, 
please contact your child’s teacher to set up an appointment at another time.  I am also 
available to meet with you.   Feel free to book a time through the online conference 
manager, call me to set up a time, or come by the office on a day that is convenient for you. 

 

Our school development plan (SDP) was shared at our school council meeting.  Based on 
last years’ results and feedback from parents, we have developed targeted goals to make 
further improvements in numeracy as well as literacy.  To view our SDP our school’s 
results, please visit our website, click on “About Us” followed by “Our School”, or click on 
this link.  

 

With the winter celebration quickly approaching, students and teachers have been working 
overtime planning, creating and rehearsing.  We look forward to sharing our performance 
with you on Thursday, December 13 at 6:30pm.  For those unable to attend, you are 
welcome to come for our dress rehearsal, which is scheduled for 10:00am.  This year, 
students will be performing A Bugz Christmas: A Holiday Musical Infestation! I would 
especially like to thank Mrs. Connell, our musical teacher extraordinaire, for all of her 
thoughtful planning and preparation.  Also, I would like to thank Ms. Masniuk and Mrs. 
Govett for running the stage design club at lunch.  
 

In addition to performing in their own theatrical productions, students in grade 1-6 are also 
looking forward to attending a student matinee of Zorro: Family Code on Tuesday, 
December 11 at Alberta Theatre Projects.  As always, we are so appreciative of the parent 
association for providing the funds for this worthwhile experience.  More information 
(including the itinerary, acknowledgement of risk forms and volunteer forms) will be sent 
home in the near future. 

 

I look forward to an amazing month as we continue to grow together! 

 

Chris Keuben 

  

Principal, Colonel Walker School 

403-777-6780 

cjkeuben@cbe.ab.ca 

Important Dates 

Morning Fitness 

Resumes 

December 4  

 

Grade 5/6 Trip to the 

Hangar Flight Museum 

December 4 

 

School Conferences 

December 6 4:30pm-7:30pm 

December 7 8:00am-1:00pm 

No classes December 7 

 

Grade 1-6 Student 

Matinee of Zorro at ATP 

December 11  

 

A Bugz Christmas 

Performance  

December 13  

Dress Rehearsal  10:00am 

Performance          6:30pm 

 

Last Day of Classes 

December 21 

 

Classes Resume 

January 7 

 

mailto:colonelwalker@cbe.ab.ca
http://www.cbe.ab.ca/mycbe
https://www.cbe.ab.ca/support/Pages/MyCBE-PowerSchool-Creating-Account.aspx
http://school.cbe.ab.ca/school/colonelwalker/about-us/school/pages/default.aspx
mailto:cjkeuben@cbe.ab.ca
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Mrs. Connell 
 

November has been an exciting 
month again in Kindergarten!   
 
We have begun focusing on 
individual letters and important 
words and concepts tied to 
them.  We began with the letter 
“P”.  We talked about Peace and 
how to calm ourselves and find 
Peace in our lives.  We created a 
Poppy wreath.  The Pumpkin we 
carved for Halloween became 
pumpkin pie.  The students made 
pumpkin pie in a small group.  The 
next day we cut the pie and 
learned about fractions, ½, ¼, and 

⅙.  Next came letter “T”.  We 
tasted on toothpicks the individual 
ingredients from the pie (ginger, 
cinnamon, and molasses). We 
went on a trip (in the school yard) 
walked a trail and touched a tree 
trunk.  We have begun to put 

together the sounds with the letter “A” to make simple words, blending sounds on a slide.  
 
Seventeen students have now read more than 100 books in our reading race!!  
 
We are excited about Bugs Christmas and doing our Do the Dragonfly song :-) 
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Miss Lemke and Mrs. Govett 

Can you believe November is already over?!  We have had a great month exploring liquids, 

learning about the east coast and continuing to build mental math strategies in math.  

 

This month Jill from Scientist in School visited our classroom.  We explored all kinds of 

topics and participated in a variety of experiments.  We looked at how bubbles were made, 

which materials diluted the quickest and made freezies with ice and salt. Did you know that 

salt changes the chemistry of ice and makes it much colder than regular ice?      

  

We have continued to learn about the states of matter: solid, liquid and gas.  In December 

we will explore which materials would make the best rain jacket and what is really in the 

snow?  

 

In Social Studies, we have begun by looking at the Acadian 

community of Halifax, Nova Scotia.  We have looked at the 

geography, landmarks, people and have been tracking the weather 

daily.  We have noticed that Nova Scotia’s weather is similar to ours in 

November, but lucky for us, we have chinooks!  

  

In math, we continue to explore mental math strategies.  Both grades 

are looking at making doubles, counting on and making ten.  These 

strategies will be very helpful as we get further into addition and 

subtraction in the new year! 

  

We are beginning to work on our winter celebration in music class… we can’t wait to show 

everyone on December 13
th
!  
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Mr. Kearney and Miss Leigh  

What an exciting month we’ve had! It’s been busy and full of field trips to The Leighton and 

The Glenbow. We learned a new form of wool art called 

needle felting and every student was so patient in 

creating their own unique ornament. The Glenbow was 

an incredible experience with our guide Ashley who 

showed us lots of 

rock, mineral, and 

gem samples. She 

also gave us the 

opportunity to use 

streak plates and other utensils to test a variety of 

minerals’ hardness on the Moh’s Hardness scale. We 

were also each given a mystery mineral which we’ll have 

to solve which mineral it is over the next week! 

 

In gym, we’ve been building strong gymnastic skills through a variety of stations we’ve set 

up in the gym. This week we’ve started our gymnastics “Mission Impossible” routine which 

includes the strength building stations and a few new exciting ones which include crawling 

through rope snakes and crawling under raised mats! In art we’ve been inspired by our 

science curriculum to create agate geodes with watercolour and salt. The other classes 

have been admiring them on our board outside and it’s given other teachers an opportunity 

to talk to their kids about rocks and minerals too! 

 

Visualization is an incredibly important part of writing and we are wrapping the unit up with 

a final piece which will go through all the stages of publishing process: prewriting, drafting, 

revising, editing, and publishing. It will also be accompanied by a rubric which the student 

will have for the duration of their writing process to refer back to. 

 

We are really looking forward to Mrs. Connell’s winter celebration and she and the kids are 

already starting to put their hard work into the performance! We are also looking forward to 

delving into multiplication and division number talks and strategies in the next month. Our 

number talks and strategies in addition and subtraction units continue to be successful and 

the students continue to share their eagerness and passion for math! 
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Miss Masniuk 

It has been a busy November for Grade ⅚! We had a great month exploring the science of 

flight, factors and multiples, book study, persuasive writing and looking at Remembrance 

Day.  

 

Writing and reading were busy for us this month. We have 

begun a novel study, with each of us choosing books of 

interest. We have groups reading Holes, Because of Winn-

Dixie, Underground to Canada, and Number the Stars. We 

have met a few times to share our thoughts about the book 

and to discuss some important plot points so far in our 

books. We will continue to work on making connections to 

our books and working on sharing in a whole group. We 

have also done some individual responses to the book. As we finish up our books, we will 

work on a summary project about our novels.  

 

We worked heavily on persuasive writing this month. Especially as we learned more about 

what the Plebiscite looked like in our city. We did some research about both sides and 

made a decision about whether we should have the Olympics in Calgary or not. This was a 

great tie in to our learning about the democratic process and becoming active citizens in 

democracy. Students created slides with information and presented their arguments to each 

other. Overall, we voted with the majority of Calgary, though both sides had great 

arguments! We also then chose a topic of our own interest to argue. Persuasive writing 

combines many skills such as researching, synthesizing information, and summarizing the 

information in our own words. We will continue to work on this strategy throughout 

December as well as doing poetry analysis and poetry writing.  

 

In science we have been looking at air, aerodynamics and flight. We have been learning 

about the theories of flight and Bernoulli’s Principle. We have learnt about the different 

factors that are impacting objects in flight. We have been comparing all the different flying 

objects in our classroom such as insects, birds and planes. We have talked about the role 

that air and design play when objects fly. As we continue in to December we are looking 

forward to our field trip to The Hangar Flight Museum on Tuesday, December 4th. We will 

also be working on using our knowledge about fight to build and test flying machines. 

 

In gym, we have been working through our gymnastic unit. These 

skills include jumping, crawling, climbing, rolling and other ways to 

move through space. Gymnastics helps us learn more about our 

bodies and their capabilities. We have been talking about different 

and safe ways to move over objects. This has culminated in doing 

our Mission Impossible course. Such a fun way to end our unit! As 

we continue in to December we will be working on court sports.  

 

See Mrs. A’s part of the newsletter to find out what we have been 

learning in math this month! 

 

Don’t forget we have an exciting Christmas concert planned for Thursday, December 13th!  
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Mrs. Nada Alsharbati 

We are nearing the end of the year and holidays 

are right around the corner! All grades are 

engaging in consistent exploration of mental math 

strategies, such as making 10, doubles and 

counting on. With the help of each teacher, I have 

been taking a separate group of students from 

Grades 1 to 6 this month, each day to ensure all 

students are developing the necessary skills 

needed to succeed in Mathematics and at their 

pace. This intervention will change its appearance 

throughout the year depending on the goals we 

strive to meet! For now until the end of 2018, that 

is what my role will look like :) 

 

In Grade 1/2, we have finished our patterns unit and created beautiful designs to showcase 

our learning in school. We have delved deeper into our numbers unit and are really excited 

to practice our skills around number recognition and addition through games and engaging 

activities! We hope to continue with that as well as starting subtraction until the end of the 

year. 

In Grade 3/4, we have been practicing our mental math 

strategies in order to apply it into our addition lessons. 

We’ve been having a lot of mathematical discussions 

throughout our Math Energizers and Number Talks! They 

are an engaging way to get our minds energized and 

ready to learn, every morning! Next month we will 

introduce base 10 blocks and other strategies to help us 

learn larger digits addition and subtraction! 

 

In Grade 5/6, we have spent this month understanding 

numbers through factors, multiples, prime numbers, 

composite numbers, greatest common factors, and lowest common multiples. We ended 

the month with creating and presenting the “My Special Number Project”! The Grade 5s and 

6s were given the chance to showcase their understanding of numbers creatively and we 

spent the last week working really hard on them! Great job, 5s and 6s! Next, we hope to 

delve into order of operations and integers to finish our Numbers Unit! 

 

DECEMBER PARENT COUNCIL 

 

For those parents who do not use Facebook… like me, I have set up an App Slack account 

(similar to instant messaging) for Colonel Walker parents; hopefully this will bridge the 

information gap. If this is something you may be interested in joining please contact me via 

email or phone. Also please let me know if you are interested in bringing in a dish for our 

Teacher Appreciation Lunch. Thanks guys! 

 

Stephanie Christou smvcgc@gmail.com 403-465-3872 

 

mailto:smvcgc@gmail.com
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PARENT COUNCIL MEETINGS: 

December: No meeting 

January 16: Guest speaker - Lorna Selig (6:00pm) 

February 20: Teacher presentation - Ms. Amber Masniuk 

March: No meeting 

April 17: Teacher presentation - Ms. Katie Lemke 

May 15: Teacher presentation - Mr. Geoff Kearney 

 

DATE REMINDERS: 

Winter celebration - December 13
th
  

          -Rehearsal: 10:00am 

          -Concert: 6:30pm 

Teacher Appreciation Lunch - December 14
th
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